### Melsonby Methodist Primary School Newsletter

Head teacher - Mr Trevor Watson

West Road

Melsonby

Richmond

North Yorkshire

**DL10 5ND** 



Telephone (01325) 718318 School Mobile 07760235341

E-mail: admin@melsonby.n-yorks.sch.uk
Website: www.melsonby.n-yorks.sch.uk

Facebook page: Melsonby Methodist Primary School

#### Friday 27th March 2015

### Wall Repair







As you can see from the photographs the wall repair has taken off at pace and this work will continue over the Easter holidays.

### Solar Eclipse

All the children and staff thoroughly enjoyed experiencing the partial solar eclipse on Friday of last week. It was a wonderful time to be together and share in this wonderful experience. All the children and staff watched various live feeds of the eclipse from different parts of the country as well as viewing the eclipse here at Melsonby. All the children got to view this event one at a time by using a welder's mask as protection for their eyes.



## Melsonby Methodist Primary School Newsletter

#### Tag Rugby

On Tuesday the 24<sup>th</sup> of March we sent a squad to take part in the tag rugby competition at Richmond School. Our children played with passion and as the competition progressed improved their technique with every match. We actually finished 5<sup>th</sup> overall out of 13 teams who entered. We were only two points away from

the quarter finals. As well as this we had lots of positive comments from spectators about our children's' behaviour and sportsmanship. So really well done to all the squad and thanks go to Nicola Forster and Chris Booth who transported us there and gave their support during the matches.



# Football

## Friends of Melsonby School

The Friends of Melsonby School are seeking to attract new volunteers to help us out with our work in supporting the Melsonby School. We are here to organise fun activities for the children and adults of the school and local community and in doing so raise money to assist the school in providing class and school trips, books for the library, Year 6 leavers' gifts. If you would be willing to give up some of your precious time we would love to hear from you.

Contact the school on (01325) 718318 or pop in and talk to us. Thank you!

#### Celebration and Class Assemblies

After the Easter holidays we will organise celebration assemblies for Friday afternoons from 3.10pm so all parents can come and join us for this very special time of the week. We have also put together a rota of class assemblies where each class will lead an assembly, one per term, and parents of children in that class will be invited to join us.

